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	Ambrose Speaks to NLPNA
	COMMUNITY CALENDAR

· NLPNA meeting, first Tues. (March 2), 7:30 p.m., Lane Memorial CME Church, 14th & C St. NE. Ward 6 Services Coordinator will attend. (See article.) All are welcome.

· ANC 6A meeting, second Thurs. (March 11), 7 p.m., Miner E.S., 601 15th St. NE. Web address is www.anc6a.org.

· NLPNA meeting, first Tues. (April 6), 7:30 p.m., Lane Memorial CME Church, 14th & C St. NE.

· The Buzz is available on the community newsletters page of the Voice of the Hill website (www.voiceofthehill.com), and on the publications page of the ANC 6A website (see above).

· The Buzz editorial staff can be reached at 543-3512. Articles on topics of interest in the NLP area are very welcome. 

Mugging on Tenn. Ave.

A neighbor living on the 200 block of Tennesee Avenue reports that she was attacked recently by two men on her front porch early in the evening as she was returning from work. Thankfully, her husband and a neighbor scared off her attackers, but not before she was hit in the face. Nothing was taken. The police arrived quickly and were able to get a description. As we go to press there’s been no word as to whether anyone has been apprehended.  Please be extra aware of your surroundings when entering and exiting your homes.

	by Heather Schoell

Councilwoman Sharon Ambrose addressed the February 3rd NLPNA meeting on the topics of liquor sales and the lead in our water. She brought with her Charles Burger, Alcoholic Beverage Regulation Administration (ABRA) Board Chairman and Hill resident; Fred Moosally, ABRA General Council; and her staff member David Grosso.

The sale of single servings of beer and wine was discussed at length. Ambrose does not support a ban on the sale of “singles” in DC or in Ward 6, arguing that while it may pose a problem in some areas of the city, it does not in others. She suggested that neighbors take advantage of new legislation that provides a mechanism for residents to petition ABRA for regulations specific to their community. An Advisory Neighborhood Commission (ANC), single member district (SMD), or street-wide moratorium on the sale of singles can be applied for as needed. Ms. Ambrose pledged her support for the process. See Ambrose’s article on page 2.

The idea of banning the sale of chilled singles, which would discourage immediate consumption, was dismissed by Ambrose as being too difficult to enforce. However, a group of concerned neighbors plans to petition ABRA for a moratorium on chilled singles on the 15th St. corridor. See “Moratorium” on page 2. To learn more about ABRA, visit www.abra.dc.gov, or call 442-4423.

Ambrose expressed outrage at Water and Sewer Authority (WASA) for not doing enough to
	inform the public of the lead contamination in this city’s water supply. She, like all DC residents, received a WASA flier last summer but, like most attendees, had not paid close attention.

Particularly troubling was the testimony of a Hill family with two small sons who had tested positive for lead exposure even after extensive lead abatement in their home. They had asked the inspector if the water could be the source of the lead and had received assurance that it was not. The City Council had hearings with WASA planned for the following day.

For more information on lead in DC’s water supply, visit www.dcwasa.com, or call WASA’s lead hotline at 787-2732 to request a test kit. 

Also, an independent website has been established to address commu-nity concerns. See “Water Safety Website” on page 2 for details.

Ward 6 Service Coordinator at March NLPNA Meeting
The new Ward 6 Services Coordinator, Peter Jones, will attend the March NLPNA meeting. His capable assistant, Francine Edmonds, will attend with him.  Ms. Edmonds has been extremely helpful to many neighbors with issues of unsecured abandoned buildings, junked autos, etc. So we plan to surprise her with a “good neighbor” award. If you are one of Ms. Edmonds’ many fans, this is an occasion you won’t want to miss.

Mr. Jones will answer questions regarding the role of his office.
	

	Water Safety Website

Two DC residents have started a website to be a clearinghouse of information concerning lead contamination in drinking water. Josh Levinson (of Capitol Hill) and Paul McKay (of Logan Circle) started ww.purewaterdc.com in response to reports that tap water in thousands of homes throughout the District has potentially dangerous levels of lead contamination 

Mr. McKay and Mr. Levinson started the website in their free time and at their own expense to help concerned District residents answer questions such as: how to get water tested by WASA or independently; how to find filtration systems that remove lead from drinking water; and how children and pregnant women can have their blood tested.  The website also has a petition so that residents can let DC officials know that they are concerned and expect a swift response.

Remember Trants?

The property at 1333 Constitution Avenue NE, the former Trants Liquors, has changed hands yet again. A developer has plans to tear down the existing structure and build a four-unit residence in its place. Plans call for a total of three full stories out of ground, plus a basement and a solarium on the roof. The drawings show patios, five parking spaces and a dumpster at the rear. It’s not known at this time whether the units will be offered for sale or rent. For more information, contact Nick Alberti at alberti6a04@yahoo.com or 543-3512.

Buzz Distribution

Distributors are needed for the 100 block of 11th St., 1300 block of Emerald St., 1200 block of E St., 1400 block of A St., and 1100 block of Constitution Ave. The call for a volunteer for the 100 block of 13th St. in last month’s issue was a mis-print. Call Elizabeth, 543-3512, to volunteer.
	Moratorium Proposal

For many years there has been a debate in the community as to how best to cope with the litter, loitering, drug-dealing, and public urination that all too often cluster around convenience stores with liquor licenses. The rights of the store owners and the convenience of their patrons must be balanced against the rights of their neighbors to live in a peaceful, orderly environment.  Some have suggested a ban on single servings of alcohol. Others have argued that the sale of “singles” is not a problem everywhere and that it discriminates against persons who cannot afford to purchase alcohol in larger quantities.

A group of neighbors has now suggested a compromise, a ban on sales of chilled “singles” within a defined area. Alcohol could still be sold in small quantities, but not cold. As immediate consumption on the sidewalk in front of the store is illegal anyway, no law-abiding citizen would be inconvenienced.  Responsible customers could still take their purchases with them to chill and enjoy in the comfort of their own homes. This would reduce public drinking, littering, and loitering. The only folks who would be severely inconvenienced would be the drug dealers and their clientele who frequently set up shop in the immediate vicinity.

This would even be beneficial to the liquor industry, providing a level playing field, reducing pressure to restrict their business in other ways, and giving them an opportunity to demonstrate (at little cost to themselves) that they have the good of the community at heart.

The plan is to take advantage of Ambrose’s recent legislation and petition ABRA for a moratorium on the sale of chilled “singles” on the 15th St. corridor, from East Capitol St. to C St. NE. For more information, contact ANC Commissioner Nick Alberti, 543-3512 or alberti6a04@yahoo.com.
	Quest for Moratorium on Chilled Singles

by Councilmember Sharon Ambrose

I was very happy to be able to attend the February meeting of the NLPNA and I am looking forward to working closely with the neighborhood to resolve a very serious issue that has had a large impact on the community, the effect that ABC establishments have on peace, order, and quiet in your neighborhood. For many years, as the Chair of the Committee on Consumer and Regulatory Affairs, I have worked hard to amend the alcohol laws to allow more community input and to make it easier for neighborhoods to protect their right to maintain a peaceful and quiet community.

I am very excited to learn that ANC Commissioner Nick Alberti is willing to experiment with a provision of the ABC law that I hope will be a great tool for communities. Commissioner Alberti has agreed that he will work closely with my office to try to attain a moratorium on the sale of chilled singles within his single member district (SMD). A moratorium is an important tool, available to all neighborhoods, and is a particularly good tactic for Commissioner Alberti’s SMD. I look forward to participating with Commissioner Alberti in this effort

In conclusion, I want to empha-size my commitment to assisting Commissioner Alberti in his quest to attain a moratorium in his SMD. I believe that with his efforts com-bined with other neighbors’ efforts and the work that can be done at my office we may be able to create the first ever ABC Board imposed mor-atorium on sales of chilled singles.
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